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The following guidelines are to help a mentor provide a safe and secure environment for his/her student.

1. Always insure that the student is using he proper safety equipment.  This includes:  eye protection, face shield, dust protection and other appropriate items.  Make sure the student understands the need and correct use of all safety equipment.  If not, review the appropriate items with the student.
2. Clothes that are appropriate for safe turning, (i.e. no long/loose sleeves or long unrestrained hair).

3. The tools are ones that the student is comfortable with or will be after you show them the proper uses.

4. The tools should be sharp and in good shape.

5. The turning project should not be above the skill level of the student.

The mentor must email the current President of the club with the following information before the class is to be held:

1. The name of the student and that he/she is a member of the Cumberland Valley Woodturners. The exception for this guideline is if the class is being held at a sanctioned club function or demo, (i.e. the persons turning pens or other items at the Pippin Fest or Gingerbread Fest).

2. The date of the mentoring and location.

The President will notify the current Secretary so that it can be put in our records and he/she will notify the mentor of the recording.

Please Note: When mentoring, students must be members of the club to be covered by the club insurance.

All of the exchange of information should be by email if available or phone if not.
